2

24 July 2011

Ms Aphrodite Smagadi

Secretary to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee

Environment Division

Bureau 332 

Palais des Nations

CH - 1211 Geneva 10

Switzerland

Dear Madam

COMPLAINT AGAINST THE UNITED KINGDOM FOR NON-COMPLIANCE WITH THE AARHUS CONVENTION – (ACCC/C/2010/56)

I would advise the Commission that the Committee on Petitions of the European Parliament have also declared that a Petition concerning the implementation of the Aarhus Convention as subject to the respective EEA Directive is admissible.

I include details of the Petition and the letter of Mr. Erminia Mazzoni Chairman of Petitions for your information.

Yours faithfully

Mr T Ewing 

Encs







